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On February 16, 1995 at 0407 hours with Unit 2 at 93\ rated core thermal power 
and Unit 3 at 97\ rated core thermal power, the Unit 3 Emergency Diesel 
Generator (EDG)[EK] was taken out Of Service (OOS) for routine maintenan~e with 
the 2/3 "A" Standby Gae Treatment (SBGT)[BH] train inoperable. At 0650 hours, 
the oncoming crew identified that with the Unit 3 EOG oos, the alternate power 
supply for the 2/3 "B" SBGT train was eliminated. With both trains of SBGT 
inoperable, both unite entered into Technical Specification 3. 0. B retroac.tive to 
0407 hours. The "~" SBGT train was declared operable at 0725 hours on February 
16, 1995 and both unite exited Technical Specification 3.0.B. The safety 
significance of the event is considered minimal since the inlet and outlet 
damper opening time and system flow rate for the "A" SBGT system was proven to 
be functional 6 hours and 52 minutes prior to taking the Unit 3 EOG oos. The "A" 
SBGT train would have been able to perform its function even though it was 
administratively declared inoperable. The root cause of the problem was 
attributed to Dresden Appendix X Outage Report #5 which incorrectly identified 
the equipment needed to be operable when the Unit 3 EOG is inoperable. 
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EVENT IDENTIFICATION: 

Entry Into Technical Specification 3.0.8 Due to Procedure Deficiency 

A. PLANT CONDITIONS PRIOR TO EVENT: 

Unit: 2 (3) Event Date: February 16, 1995 Event Time: 0407 hours 

Reactor Mode: N(N) Mode Name: Run(Run) Power Level: 93%(97%) 

Reactor Coolant System Pressure: 922(1007) psig 

8. DESCRIPTION OF EVENT: 

On February 16, 1995 at 0407 hours with Unit 2 at 93% rated core thermal power 
and Unit 3 at 97% rated core thermal power, the Unit 3 Emergency Diesel 
Generator (EDG)[EK) was taken Out Of Service (OOS) for routine maintenance. The 
2/3 "A" Standby Gas Treatment train (S8GT)[8H) was currently inoperable and was 
6 hours and 43 minutes into a 10 hour, Station imposed, operability run in 
accordance with Dresden Operating Surveillance (DOS) 7500-02, S8GT System 
Surveillance and IST Test. At 0650 hours, during shift turnover, the oncoming 
crew identified that by taking the Unit 3 ECG oos the emergency power supply for 
the Unit 2/3 "8" Standby Gas Treatment train was eliminated; thereby, making the 
"8" train of SBGT inoperable. With both trains of S8GT inoperable, both units 
entered into Technical Specification 3.0.B and 3.7.8 retroactive to 0407 hours. 
At 0724 hours DOS 7500-02 was successfully completed for the 2/3 "A" SBGT and 
the train was declared operable. At 0725 hours on February 16, 1995, both units 
exited Technical Specification 3.0.8. 

C. CAUSE OF EVENT: 

This event is being submitted in accordance with 10CFR50.73(a)(2)(i)(8) which 
requires the reporting of any operation or condition prohibited by the plant's 
Technical Specifications. The immediate cause of the event was the failure to 
identify the Limiting Condition For Operation which the Units would be placed in 
prior to taking the Unit 3 ECG oos. 

The root cause for the event was attributed to an error in Dresden Appendix X, 
revision 9, outage Report #5 which was reviewed prior to authorizing the Unit 3 
ECG to be taken oos. Appendix X Outage Report #5 identifies the applicable 
Technical Specifications and associated equipment which must be operable when 
the Unit 3 ECG is inoperable. The Appendix X Checklist did not identify the need 
to have the Unit 2/3 "A" S8GT train operable when the Unit 3 ECG is inoperable. 
Statements given by the Unit 3 Lead Planner, the Unit 3 Shift Manager and Unit 
Supervisor for the shift in which the Unit 3 ECG was taken oos identified that 
Appendix X Outage Report #5 was used as part of their review in the planning and 
removing the Unit 3 ECG from service. 

D. SAFETY ANALYSIS: 

The safety significance of the event is considered minimal for the following 
reasons: The 2/3 "A" S8GT train was taken oos per Equipment Checklist 950002083 
at 1307 hours on February 15, 1995. Work request 29571 was initiated to remove a 
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charcoal canister so that the methyl iodide removal efficiency of the "A" SBGT 
adsorber could be determined by a vendor. A previous sample from the "A" SBGT 
train was t~ken on January 24, 1995; however, the vendor reported that this 
sample was destroyed. Prior to any work being performed under Work Request 
29571, the vendor informed the Station on February 15, 1995 that the previous 
sample had not been destroyed and an additional sample would -not be needed. OOS 
950002083 was cleared at 2050 hours on February 15, 1995. DOS 7500-03, SBGT 
System Post Maintenance Testing, would have satisfied the requirements needed to 
declare the "A" SBGT system operable since no work was performed on the system. 
The surveillance requires the opening time for the SBGT train inlet and outlet 
dampers to be within a specified range and the system flowrate for the train 
being tested to equal 4000 cfm (plus or minus 10%). However, DOS 7500-02 was 
conservatively chosen by the previous shift to be used to determine operability 
of the "A" SBGT train since the due date to run this monthly surveillance was 
February 14, 1995 and the critical date, due date plus 25% of surveillance 
interval, was February 19, 1995. DOS 7500-02 requires the same acceptance 
criteria as DOS 7500-03 along with the requirement to maintain the flowrate for 
10 hours with the subsystem heaters operating at rated power. · 

The inlet and outlet damper opening time and the flowrate for the "A" SBGT train 
was verified acceptable per DOS 7500-02 at 2115 hours on February 15, 1995. 
Therefore, per the requirements of DOS 7500-03, "A" SBGT train was proven to be 
functional 6 hours and 52 minutes prior to taking the Unit 3 EOG oos. If needed, 
the 2/3 SBGT "A" train would have been able to perform its function even though 
it was administratively declared inoperable. 

E. CORRECTIVE ACTIONS: 

Nuclear Tracking System (NTS) tracking code numbers are identified in the text 
as (XXX-XXX-XXXXX). 

The short term corrective actions were to initiate a memo to all licensed 
Operating crews·which described the event, the problem associated with Appendix 
X, and a review of Technical Specification 3.0.B. In addition, a temporary 
procedure change to Dresden Appendix X, outage Report #5 was completed to 
identify the need to have 2/3 "A" SBGT operable when the Unit 3 EDG is 
inoperable. 

A near term corrective action is to review and revise Appendix X to identify any 
additional equipment which is required to be operable when a safety system is 
inoperable (237-180-9500801). In addition, a long term corrective action is to 
provide training on Technical Specification 3.0.B and its interpretation to 
licensed operating crews so that the problems encountered when removing an 
alternate power source from service can be identified (237-180-9500802). 
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F. PREVIOUS OCCURRENCES: 

A search of available station event data bases for previous occurrences 
associated with Dresden Appendix X identified the following event: 

LER/Docket Numbers 

92-019/050237(249) 

G. COMPONENT FAILURE DATA: 

Title 

Containment Spray Interlock Momentarily 
Inoperable Due to Surveillance Testing with 
2/3 Diesel Generator Inoperable. 

It was discovered that the 2/3 core height 
containment spray interlock had been 
rendered inoperable for a short period.of 
time due to a surveillance conflict. 

This event was not the result of a failed component, but rather an inability to 
identify a Technical Specification Limiting Condition for Operation. 
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